
 

 

CTA Liberty PTO Meeting 
CTA Liberty Library 

Wednesday, October 19, 2022 
 

 
Attendees:  Mr. Smith 
  Mrs. Schmerfeld 
  Ms. Parrilla 
  Ms. Bevacco 
  Mrs. Whitmire 

PTO Board Members:  Theresa, Danielle, Christina, Cynthia and Aimee 
Meeting Started at 6:06 pm 

    
Agenda Topics 
 
Principal Remarks: 

• School has resumed in-person award and honor roll ceremonies.  Mrs. Smith is 
getting quotes on the shade structure to be installed over the basketball courts.  
One possible quote for ~$75K.  Will look to gather additional quotes.  A 
secondary item under consideration is a retractable stage. 

• An update on the 20 year anniversary celebration.  There will be a small 
ceremony, food trucks and intended to a casual event. 

• Veterans Day event is coming up. 

• Turkey drive/food drive supporting the Chandler CARE Center is planned for the 
week of the 17th.  Turkeys will need to be donated on the 17th.  Dry goods can be 
week of. 

• Wrapping up December events with Jingle Job (Date TBD) and Gift Card 
Donation Drive. 

Fun Run Update: 
• Pep Rally scheduled for November 8th @ 9:00 am.  PTO members can attend 

the Pep Rally in addition to the day of the Fun Run on November 18th. 

• Day of will need volunteers for water stations and cooling stations, couring laps 
and otter pop distribution. 

• Emma will set up sing up genius. 

• Will look to combine younger grades with older grades. 
Out and About: 

• Free Dress day – raising money for JDRF, scheduled for November 4th 

• Chipotle Restaurant Night – October 26th from 4-8 pm at Gilbert and Warner 
locations.  Code for online orders. 

• Floridinos raised $365. 
PTO Admin Items: 

• PTO Website Management – We pay approximately $660/year and the request 
to cancel the website as it is not utilized.  PTO voted to cancel the site. 

• Quickbooks – PTO members voted to cancel Quickbooks subscription. 

• Re-Open Spirit Wear Sale – Sale re-opened for 2 weeks, parents will order 
directly from site and orders will be s hipped to PTO to distribute. 

Liberty Parent Advisory Committee 

• Discussed climate survey for students.  Parents will have to consent to allow 



students to participate.  Students in grades 4-12 participate.  The feedback 
captured is used to decide/implement improvement strategies. 

Student Council Shirts: 
• Request for student council members to get their own STUCO shirts.  PTO 

Board members approved the purchase of the shirts but will look for a lower cost 
option than the one provided. 

Additional Comments/Other: 
• Looked into cost of renting an auditorium from Harkins as a fundraiser, cost 

would be $1200-$1900.  May look into purchasing a movie license and watching 
it on school grounds using a projector.  Will continue to evaluate options. 

• PTO has funds raised from last year’s Fun Run saved still ~$40K.  Will look to 
combine these funds with funds raised this year towards Shade Structure over 
basketball court.  If additional funds are raised above what is needed the Shade 
Structure, other school improvement ideas will be looked at. 

Meeting Adjourned 7:10 

 

 


